

PRAYER REQUESTS

- For the Ministry opportunities we have this summer, that we would be a help to churches
- That our visas would be approved, and not hindered
- For continued safety in travel

Contact Us:

www.fbbc.com/dye

Sending Church: Faith Bible **Baptist Church** 8688 S Main St Eden NY 14057 716-992-2091

Support & Mailing Address: Word for the World **Baptist Ministries** PO Box 849 Rossville GA 30741-0849 info@wftwbm.org

Support



Dear Friends,

Every time I sit to write out a prayer letter, I have to stop and thank those of you who read it and pray for us! I can't thank you enough! I know that with email or being a part of a missions minded church, you can receive many emails and prayer letters. Thanks to those who take the few minutes it takes to read the Dye Family prayer letter! It's such a blessing to run into people who have been keeping up with what we write.

VISA UPDATE

We are still praying for our visas to come through. We have seen God's blessing on other areas of our deputation while we are waiting for them. I don't really have anything new to report as far as visas go, so please just keep mentioning them to our father. He will supply what we need! They could happen any day, still!

At this point, the ticket prices have jumped significantly from what they were last month. The prices usually drop again in September. God knows this. Either the money will be provided for the extra increase, or God will hold off on having our visas approved.

CANDIDATE SCHOOL

We were able to be at the Word for the World Baptist Ministries annual meeting this year. It was such a blessing to go and meet the new missionaries, and hear from missionaries that have been on the field for many years. What an example and an encouragement to us! We have also been to some great churches over the past few months. We are praying that God would still raise up our support through some of our recent meetings.

DEPUTATION "ADVENTURES"

At the last church that we were at, we had a little adventure. There were some pretty severe thunderstorms rolling through the area around dinner time. The girls had already been put to bed, and Kayleigh and I were reading and preparing for the weekend of meetings. The power flickered a bit and the rain picked up. We were parked pretty close to the church building, so we couldn't see much. We could, however, see over it. We looked up and there were many tree branches just floating in the air. After about 10 seconds, they all just started falling. Right after that the power was fine, and the rain died down. It turns out that just on the other side of the church, about 150ft away, there was a tornado!

We were so thankful to God for protecting us. We were close to the church and close to tree lines, so if it had been coming towards us, we wouldn't have very much notice at all! God is so good to us! Protection on the roads we travel, protection from danger like tornadoes! We serve a great God, and I'm glad that we are here to tell the story instead of in the hospital. God is good.

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITY

This summer seems to be the year of children's ministry for us. We are scheduled at three different vacation bible schools over the next two months! We are excited any time that we can share missionary stories with kids. They always come up with crazy questions about Papua New Guinea that are fun to answer.

Please pray for each of these three VBS's and for the kids that attend. We are praying that God would save many children from the community. Who knows what God can do with the seed that we sow. Kayleigh's testimony is that she got saved, and her parents got saved soon after! Hopefully these churches all grow and are able to help people through these "nets in the water!"